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 Housing starts increased 2.2% in April to a 1.401 million annual rate, narrowly 
beating the consensus expected 1.400 million.  Starts are down 22.3% versus a 
year ago.  
 

 The gain in April was due to both single-family and multi-unit starts. In the past 
year, single-family starts are down 28.1% while multi-unit starts are down 
11.5%. 

 
 Starts in April rose in the Midwest and West but fell in the Northeast and South. 

 
 New building permits declined 1.5% in April to a 1.416 million annual rate, 

below the consensus expected 1.430 million.  Compared to a year ago, permits 
for single-family homes are down 21.2% while permits for multi-unit homes are 
down 21.0%.  

 
Implications:  Home building rose slightly in April as developers continue to navigate 
a challenging housing market.  Looking at the details, both single-family and multi-unit 
starts contributed to the headline gain in April, although starts were revised down for 
prior months.  Developers continue to be cautious with the 30-year mortgage rate 
hovering near 7%.  However, it does look like single-family construction has found at 
least a temporary bottom.  One reason may be that some of the sticker shock from the 
rapid run-up in financing costs last year is beginning to wear off.  This is good news for 
overall starts because single-family construction has been largely responsible for the 
decline in activity in the past year. Though groundbreaking on new residential projects 
is down 22.3% from a year ago, keep in mind that construction overall has hardly 
ground to a halt. Lots of projects were already in the pipeline, with the number of 
homes under construction hovering near the highest level on record back to 1970.  
These figures also demonstrate a slower construction process due to a lack of workers 
and other supply chain issues.  Given that builders already have their hands full, it was 
not surprising to see permits for new projects fall 1.5% in April.  While we don’t think housing is going to be a source of 
economic growth in the year ahead, recent numbers are not what you’d expect to see if there was a severe housing bust like 
the 2000s on the way, either. 

Housing Starts         Monthly Apr-23 Mar-23 Feb-23 3-mth 6-mth Yr to Yr
 SAAR, thousands % Ch. Level Level Level moving avg moving avg % Change

Housing Starts 2.2% 1401 1371 1436 1403 1389 -22.3%
     Northeast -23.4% 131 171 105 136 137 -2.2%
     Midwest 32.6% 171 129 187 162 164 -21.9%
     South -6.3% 784 837 792 804 777 -23.7%
     West 34.6% 315 234 352 300 311 -25.5%
Single-Unit Starts 1.6% 846 833 835 838 838 -28.1%
Multi-Unit Starts 3.2% 555 538 601 565 551 -11.5%
Building Permits -1.5% 1416 1437 1482 1445 1417 -21.1%
     Single-Unit Permits 3.1% 855 829 796 827 795 -21.2%
Source: U.S. Census Bureau  
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